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Upcoming Closure Dates 

All NTC Offices will be closed on:  

Council Meeting Schedule 

The next Regular Council Meeting is scheduled for: 

Thursday, February 24 at 10:00 a.m. 

The NTC Regular Council Meeting will take place at the Administration Office at  

15910 Sterling Highway. The meetings are open for tribal members to attend 

and participate in the visitors’ comments and question session. 

There are 
THREE $100.00 DOOR PRIZE DRAWINGS 

for visiting tribal members at each meeting! 

Front cover and back photo provided by Amber Kim and Maria Goins. 

We would like to invite your photo submissions for possible use  

as future newsletter adornments. You can email us at ntc@ninilchiktribe-nsn.gov 

President’s Day-  Monday, February 21 

Seward’s Day- Monday, March 28 
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The Ninilchik Village Tribe is made up of approximately 1,000 members who trace their roots to the Ninilchik 

tribal lands as well as other Bureau of Indian Affairs-recognized Alaskan Natives and American Indians who 

have settled in the tribal boundaries and have applied, and been accepted for membership. The governing body 

of the Ninilchik Village Tribe, the Ninilchik Traditional Council, is presided over by a board of directors of 5 

council members elected by the voting tribal membership to 3 year terms. The Council  directs executive staff 

using the Ninilchik Village Tribe’s Organic Documents, which are set by the voting tribal membership to         

exercise tribal operations and tribal sovereignty, as guidelines. 

NTC Board of Directors 

Richard “Greg”          

Encelewski 

President/

Chairman 

William “Dean” 

Kvasnikoff 

Vice President 

Whitney                    

Schollenberg   

Secretary                              

& Treasurer 

Jamie Leman 

Director 

Eric Kvasnikoff 

Director 

Ivan Z. Encelewski                  

NTC Executive Director 

NTC Department Directors 

Bob Crosby, Housing Director Christina Pinnow, Tribal Services Director 

Maria Goins, Chief Financial Officer Shelley Self, Deputy CEO 

Janet Mullen, Tribal Health Director Darrel Williams, Resource & Environmental Director 
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NTC Community Clinic 

Tina Banner, COVID-19 Clinic Receptionist 

Ajiel Basmayor, Medical Assistant  

Stacy Beck, Registered Nurse 

Karen Bennett, COVID-19 Clinic Receptionist 

Renae Blanton, RN Consultant Educator 

Mattie Cobb, Community Health Aide/Medical Assistant 

Jenn Day, Tribal Health Support Manager 

Olivia Delgado, RN Case Manager 

Aubrey Duncan, Community Health Aide 

Sarah Duncan, Community Health Aide/Medical Assistant 

LaBri Estrada, Community Health Aide/Medical Assistant 

Kristina Finkenbinder, Family Nurse Practitioner 

Jamie Fleury, COVID-19 Clinic Receptionist 

Maricel Folkert, Community Health Aide/Medical Assistant 

Dr. Robin Holmes, Medical Provider 

Dr. Tamar Marcotte, Family Practice Doctor 

Jennifer Miller, Clinical Medical Biller 

Dr. Sarah Spencer, Medical Provider  

Kimberly Steik, Clinic Front Desk Receptionist  

Anna Sutton, Clinic Information Coordinator  

Brenda Trefon, Health Programs Admin Liaison 

Margaret Westner, Family Nurse Practitioner 

  

NTC Behavioral Health 

Susan Fallon, Chemical Dependency Counselor I/BHP 

Lukas Ficklin, Clinical Supervisor/MAT Counselor 

Annette Hubbard, BHA/MAT Specialist 

Leslie McCombs, Behavioral Health Receptionist 

Bettyann Steciw, MAT Behavioral Health Care Case Manager 

Kathleen Totemoff, MAT Grant Manager 

Laura Ullmann, Patient Advocate/Case Manager 

Stormy Walkoff, Behavioral Health Case Manager 

 

Elders Outreach Program 

Tiffany Stonecipher, Elders Outreach Program Coordinator  

Jessica Haddock, Elders Outreach Program Assistant  

 

  

Youth Outreach Program 

Richard Dunaway, Native Connections Program Manager  

Katie Matthews, Outreach Specialist 

Danielle Self, Native Connections Program Assistant 

 

Health & Wellness Club 

Kayci Hanson,  Yoga Instructor 

Mauri Hitchcock, Health Club Attendant 

Terri Leman, Health Club Attendant 

Elizabeth Spofford, Yoga Instructor 

Savanna Stark,  Health Club Attendant 

Brie Wallace, Health Club Manager 

Tammy Zweiacher, Personal Trainer- 

Ninilchik Traditional Council Staff 
Administration  

Sebastian Appelhanz, Administrative Assistant 

Darla Bradley, Administrative Assistant 

Amber Kim,  Secretary/Receptionist 

 

Finance 

Kelly Emerson, Procurement/Contracting Officer 

Kristen Gould, Procurement/Contracting Assistant 

Melissa Lancaster, Financial Assistant 

Natalia Taeschner, Procurement/Contracting Assistant 

  

Tribal Services 

Alicia Morris, Social Services Specialist  

Jamie Oskolkoff, Education Manager 

Mikylah Pinnow, Tribal Services Assistant 

  

Housing 

Kristen Gould, Housing Assistant 

 

Resource 

Jayke Cooper, Resource Technician 

Joseph Cooper, Resource Technician/CDL Driver 

Beth Piltz, Bus Driver 

Jeff Rickard, Resource Technician 

Robert Self, Resource Technician 

Gina Wiste, Environmental Technician 

 

Maintenance 

Hunter Cooper, Assistant Maintenance Laborer 

Eric Hanson, Facilities Manager 

David Nordeen, Maintenance Laborer 

Michael Pinnow, Assistant Maintenance Laborer 

Nancy Pulliam, Assistant Maintenance Laborer 

Cynthia Schnabl, Assistant Maintenance Laborer  

 

The Cheeky Moose 

Alia Bales, Deli Worker/Barista 

Ashley Devaney, Deli Worker, Barista 

Robin Jamie, Manager 

Gina Kent, Deli Worker/Barista                           

Laura Ryerson, Deli Worker/Barista 

 

Other 

Matthew Hamilton, General Manager of Tuyan, LLC 

Jeffrey Organek, Engineer 
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Executive Director’s Address 

As is customary this time of year, I anxiously awaited the wisdom and vision of 

‘Punxsutawney Phil’. Unfortunately, the groundhog saw his shadow so we can expect six 

more weeks of winter. There’s no surprise there. With the marmot back in his hole and 

winter in full swing, I’d like to update you on a few things here at the Tribe.   

We are closing in on the final completion of our two new buildings. The Tribal Services 

and Childcare facilities should be done by the end of the month. Tribal Services will begin 

moving into their new offices in March. The Childcare facility is also beginning to look at 

staffing and getting ready to open in the upcoming months. We have several positions 

open and some that will be posted in the near future, from assistants to childcare workers. 

Please look at current and future vacancy announcements if you are interested.  

Our new clinical facility is open in Anchor Point. This project has not been without 

challenges; however, we are very happy with our small clinic in Anchor Point. Along these lines, we are pleased to 

announce that Family Nurse Practitioner, Peggy Westner, is providing primary care services there. Dr. Robin 

Holmes is also providing care in our Homer Clinic as well.  

As I previously reported, we are continuing to make good progress on 

our new clinic in Homer, which will begin construction in the spring. 

Engineering is being finalized and we are on schedule to get plans, 

permitting, and bidding packets ready so that we can get started as soon 

as the building season begins.  

Things are moving forward with the Q’eschił Heritage Center (QHC). We 

issued a request for qualifications for architectural design and 

development services. Our new website is also now live at qeschil.org 

Please check out the short video that was produced which eloquently shows the vision of some of the key 

stakeholders in imagining the development of the QHC. A big thanks goes out to Argent Kvasnikoff, Hanna Craig, 

and all those who participated in the video.  

I am also pleased to report that we are continuing to work diligently on the development of our joint Intertribal 

Consortium with the Kenaitze Indian Tribe on our broadband project Nił qenach'delghesh, which means “we talk 

to each other”. We have adopted bylaws and appointed members to the Consortium, three from each Tribe. Maria 

Goins, NTC CFO, Greg Encelewski, NTC President/Chairman, and myself will represent Ninilchik. To date we are 

making good progress on funding applications under the new federal broadband monies that are available to 

tribes. We submitted a FY21 National Telecommunications and Information Administration (NTIA) Tribal 

Broadband Connectivity Program grant. The Consortium is also applying for a $25 million dollar U.S. 

Department of Agriculture (USDA) Rural eConnect (ReConnect) grant. Things are happening and we are excited 

about the opportunity to bring broadband to our tribal communities. 

On another exciting front, I submitted our State Small Business Credit Initiative  (SSBCI) application. The total 

potential SSBCI funding is now at $691,002, which we are seeking to put towards our business company, Tuyan, 

LLC. We are waiting on the final approval of our 8(a) status that will unlock the endless potential to bring in 

contracts with the federal government. Our partner, Cook Inlet Tribal Council, Inc. (CITC), is helping to make this 

endeavor a true success. It has been a pleasure to work with Carol Gore, Gloria O’Neill, CITC President/CEO, Amy 

Fredeen, CITC CFO, and our Interim General Manager, Matthew Hamilton, in making this come to fruition.  

In closing, I hope you stay warm, healthy, and safe. Our clinic is doing a tremendous job in testing, along with 

medical care and treatment as we move through the pandemic. A huge thanks goes out to them for all they do. 

The Tribe is working hard to keep operations going smoothly as we move forward. All the best and thank you. 

 

Ivan Z. Encelewski, NTC Executive Director 
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For more information regarding required training, contact Alicia at 567-3313 or              

amorris@ninilchiktribe-nsn.gov 

 

It Takes a Village 

Childcare facility 

As we prepare to open our new childcare facility, It Takes a Village, we are looking for trained providers 
or those interested and able to complete the required trainings to become a childcare provider. We are 
still working on the date for our grand opening, but we are looking to start securing trained providers to 
ensure the health and safety of children in care and help make this dream a reality! 

Listed below are the basic training requirements to become a provider at It Takes a Village. 

Background Checks: 

Applicants must supply a copy of their criminal background checks from the Alaska State Troopers to 
be kept on file. The cost for this will be reimbursed through Tribal Services with a receipt of     
payment. 

Fingerprinting: 

As required by federal mandates, applicants must provide fingerprints to Tribal Services staff which 
will be reimbursed with a receipt of payment. 

Adult, Child & Infant CPR/AED and First Aid Training: 

Course MUST include in-person skills check to be valid, online only courses will not be accepted. 
Please check with Tribal Services Staff for dates for next available training courses. Accepted 
training courses that meet requirements will be reimbursed with receipt of payment. 

Alaska State Mandatory Reporter Training: 

This is a free online training that must be completed by applicants and copy of certificate kept on file 
with Tribal Services. 

http://dhss.alaska.gov/ocs/Pages/childrensjustice/reporting/training.aspx 

BKC Health and Safety Training Bundle: 

Applicants must complete bundle of Health and Safety trainings through Penn State’s online learning 
platform. The cost of the $15 training bundle will be reimbursed through Tribal Services with a 
receipt of payment. Health and Safety Basics: Requirements for Certification can be found in the 
link listed below where you will be required to create an account to track your training courses. 

https://extension.psu.edu/programs/betterkidcare 

Food Handlers Card: 

Applicants must obtain this certification to assist in serving food to children in care. It is an online 
course, and the cost ($10) will be reimbursed through Tribal Services with a receipt of payment. 
Copy of certification will be kept on file with Tribal Services. 

https://dec.alaska.gov/eh/fss/food-worker-card/ 

 

 

http://dhss.alaska.gov/ocs/Pages/childrensjustice/reporting/training.aspx
https://extension.psu.edu/programs/betterkidcare
https://dec.alaska.gov/eh/fss/food-worker-card/
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For more information regarding Tribal Services, please contact Chris at 567-3313 or              

cpinnow@ninilchiktribe-nsn.gov 
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Tribal Services 

 

Early Learning Program 

The NTC Early Learning Program students keep pretty busy during class time. Most students            

really enjoy coming to class, learning something new and even ask for homework. We have              

ordered quite a bit of material and learned some new classroom skills, however we are far from 

finished. We will continue to finish learning the alphabet and each corresponding sound for each 

letter. Most activities correlate with the letter of the day/week for better comprehension. We are 

very impressed with how quickly these students have learned the class routine.  

 

We will not have classes on March 8th & 10th. Classes resume Tuesday, March 15th. 

Happy Spring!  
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For more information regarding Tribal Services, please contact Chris at 567-3313 or              

cpinnow@ninilchiktribe-nsn.gov 
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For more information regarding Housing, please contact Bob at 567-3313 or              

bcrosby@ninilchiktribe-nsn.gov 
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Housing 

 
 
 
 
 

Hello  Ninilchik Tribal Members, 

 

I hope you have been staying warm and healthy during this nice and chilly start to our winter.  

Before I get too far, I would like to let everyone know that I have a long-needed assistant helping me out 
here a couple of days per week. Her name is Kristen Gould. If you come by the NTC office on a Tuesday 
or Thursday, drop in and say hi.  

 

We are still running the Treasury Emergency Rental Assistance program. This program is open to 
everyone of all races who reside within our Tribal Boundary Service area, and if the household income is 
within the median income limits for the Kenai Peninsula Borough. To receive this program, you must 
show or attest to being affected by Covid after March 2020. It is to help with temporary assistance with 
your rent and/or utilities if needed. If you are a Tribal member living in another state, we may be able to 
offer you help as well, as long as you fall within the median income limits for that borough’s income 
limits, and have not received any State or Federal assistance for rental or utilities from another program. 
For more information and to download an application go to:                                                                         
https://www.ninilchiktribe-nsn.gov/announcements/covid-19-income-based-emergency-housing-
assistance-application-available-now/   

 

With the Homeownership Program, we are close to finishing up the next home in Ninilchik for a Ninilchik 
Tribal member. We have also purchased properties to build the next two homes. The preliminary 
engineering work has been finished and the soil/perk tests have been conducted and are out of the way. 
The home plans have been drafted up and we are ready to be putting both homes out for bid very early this 
spring.  

 

We were also able to put a Ninilchik Tribal member into a home that we got back. These homes are 
instrumental in giving families the chance of a solid future and the Tribe should be very proud that it has 
such a great opportunity to change families in such a positive way. 

 

We are still trying to find land in the Homer area, so if anyone knows of something that is affordable 
without the extreme Homer prices, please give me a call and let’s see if we can work something out. 

 

 

Until the next newsletter, take care of you and your families, stay healthy and have a wonderful and safe 
New Year. 

 

Bob 

 
“Hatred paralyzes life; love releases it.” 

                                                         Martin Luther King Jr.  

https://www.ninilchiktribe-nsn.gov/announcements/covid-19-income-based-emergency-housing-assistance-application-available-now/
https://www.ninilchiktribe-nsn.gov/announcements/covid-19-income-based-emergency-housing-assistance-application-available-now/
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To participate in the Tribal Mitigation Plan, please contact Darrel at  567-3815 or 

dwilliams@ninilchiktribe-nsn.gov 

New Tribal Plan 

Subject: Ninilchik Tribe Tribal Mitigation Plan 

Ninilchik Tribe is kicking off the 2022 Ninilchik Tribe Tribal Hazard Mitigation Plan (THMP)      

process. THMPs are pre-disaster plans that are focused on reducing the impacts of disasters before 

they occur. In addition, Tribal governments that prepare THMPs are eligible for certain types of     

FEMA funding.  

The 2022 THMP development process will take place over the next several months. Hazards           

addressed in the plan will include: Earthquakes, Climate Change, Floods, Erosion, Severe Weather, 

Ground Failure, Tsunami, and Wildland Fire. 

To learn more about hazard mitigation planning, please visit:                                                                          

https://www.fema.gov/hazard-mitigation-planning. 

We will send out a follow-up email when our Public Draft is available for review and comment. 

Thank you. 

Sincerely, 

Darrel Williams  
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To participate in the Tribal Mitigation Plan, please contact Darrel at  567-3815 or 

dwilliams@ninilchiktribe-nsn.gov 
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For more information regarding the NHWC, please contact 567-3313 or 

hwc@ninilchiktribe-nsn.gov 

As part of the Ninilchik Village Tribe’s       

commitment to promote health & fitness, the 

Ninilchik Health Club continues to provide a 

clean, welcoming facility offering many             

services. 

Our recent expansion has been such a            

blessing. We now have a separate weight 

room, full of quality equipment. Our original 

entire gym is now our cardio room! The new 

yoga studio is also getting a lot of use with 

our full yoga schedule.  

Follow us on Facebook and Instagram for           

periodic updates!                                                      

{FB @ninilchikhealthclub IG 

@ninilchik.health.club} 

MASSAGE THERAPY 

30 minutes $45 / 60 minutes $75 / 90 minutes $100 

Call Elise Spofford to schedule 907.252.9544 

 

CHIROPRACTIC 

Call Dr. Catherine West to schedule 415.608.7559 

 

PHYSICAL THERAPY 

Call Revolution Sport & Spine Therapy for           

information and scheduling 907.420.0836 
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Elders Outreach Program Information 
 

 
The Elders Outreach Program offers lunch at the Subsistence Building every Monday.  The luncheon is 
still provided on holidays that the other NTC offices are closed. The luncheons, served at noon, coming 

up for the following months are; 
 

 

Mondays in February 7th, 14th, 21st, 28th  
 

Mondays in March 7th, 14th, 21st, 28th   
 

Mondays in April 4th, 11th, 18th, 25th  
 

 

As a friendly reminder, the luncheon exists to serve as a social space for enrolled Tribal Elders to gather, 
share, and visit. Elders are encouraged to bring a guest, family, or to be accompanied by a caregiver. 
There is a suggested donation box at the back for this purpose. While it is a provided luncheon for         
enrolled Tribal Elders to attend, it also serves many homebound enrolled Tribal Elders who cannot drive 
or have other needs that prevent them from attending. The luncheon is for these Elders, and we ask      
everyone attending to be mindful of others who are not able to attend. Any additional food will be        
provided and delivered to their homes.  

 

We encourage active participation from the youth and strongly urge enrolled Tribal Elders to offer their 
experience, advice, knowledge, and techniques for activities. If you have a cultural/traditional skill, please 
call or email our office. We look forward to the Tribal Elders sharing a bit of their time and knowledge 
with the youth. Our office is open and welcomes your input to make this program grow and thrive. 

 

We encourage you to utilize our areas that the Elders Outreach Program has designated for usage to            
alleviate subsistence and rural harvesting bounty. We have added a covered area over two large                
stainless-steel tables to help accommodate your needs during the fishing season. We have hoses, scrub 
brushes, and totes to use for breaking down your fish. We can also help with vacuum sealing your harvest 
and even freezing it in our walk-in freezer, should you need additional room. We have added a moose 
hanging room with a controlled temperature AC Unit. Should you want to hang your moose, we can offer 
room and capacity to do this whether it’s a roadkill moose or a fall harvest. We do ask that you call and 
request these services ahead of time in order to properly give space and time for those seeking these          
services. Over the last year and a half, we have added a Smokehouse, a vacuum sealer, and a Harvest 
Right Freeze Drying machine available for your needs. We are happy to help assist you in breaking down 
your bounty and properly storing it as you need. Whether it’s our large pressure cookers, meat          
grinders, or bone cutting saw, we have all of these tools available: some are for usage in house, and others 
we can help you facilitate on an as needed basis.    
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For more information regarding the EOP please contact Tiffany at 567-3313 or                 

tstonecipher@ninilchiktribe-nsn.gov 
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We would like to reach out to enrolled Tribal Elders regarding an upcoming project for collaboration on 
your views, thoughts, and experiences regarding Aging out of your Community, a project we are working 
on with Jordan P. Lewis, PhD, MSW (Aleut) and Dr. Steffi Kim. This is a research study regarding how 
we can support you aging in your homes and community successfully, as well as understanding culturally 
responsive activities that benefit all community members and honor and respect our cultural values,         
practices, languages, and history. This study is funded by the National Science Foundation. The effort of 
gaining this history and highlighting the resiliency of our Elders will be in your voices. We actively          
encourage you to please participate in this study for the future of our community goals. There will be time 
allocated for one-on-one interviews via Zoom or in person, whichever you are more comfortable with.  
We are also seeking to communicate with those who can advocate for Elders specifically in our              
community regarding barriers, preventative needs and obstacles, as well as highlights and positives           
regarding how Ninilchik Elders can benefit in the future for the continued desire of residing in their own 
community. Please call or email if you would like to begin a survey today!  

 

We can continue to offer our time and resources for those needing extra supplies due to the impact of 
Covid. We still have face masks, Lysol, yeast, and can continue to accommodate other needs, should          
additional requests be made. Please continue to be aware and vigilant of Covid and the proper precautions 
and protocols. We have an outstanding Clinic and superb staff here in our own community if you have 
questions, tests, or require additional health needs. 

We are more than happy to help with Clinic/Behavioral Health appointments, grocery, and prescriptions 
as well as airport rides for your ANMC trips and other needed travel. If you have additional needs, we 
have an open-door policy and are more than happy to help with paperwork, finding resources, and             
connecting you with the services you are seeking. This spring, like many previously, is gearing up to          
be full of potential outings, fishing, classes, and projects. If you are interested, please call, email, or just 
come out and be a part of the program! 

 

Warm regards,   

 

Tiffany, Elders Outreach Program Coordinator 

 Jessica, Elders Outreach Program Assistant  

  

 

 

 

Elders Outreach Program Mission Statement The Elders Outreach Program is a program of the Ninilchik 
Traditional Council, whose purpose is providing service to Elders, 55+, in our tribal boundaries that         
enhance quality of life, integrity of heritage and emblematic of respect and dignity, continuously                 
promoting independent living simultaneously capturing the history and traditions of our culture.  
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For more information regarding the EOP please contact Tiffany at 567-3313 or                 

tstonecipher@ninilchiktribe-nsn.gov 
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The Youth Outreach Program strives to support community youth through various avenues year-round. 

Our team believes in the importance of youth having supportive adult mentors in their lives who can  

support them as they navigate their way through adolescence and young adulthood. The program has a 

strong emphasis on leadership, critical thinking, community service, culture, self-esteem, positive risk 

taking, community, and connection. 

  

Teen Center: 

The Teen Center is open on Fridays and is open to teens ages 12+ to come and hang out in a safe          
environment. Admission is free and there are concessions available to purchase. There are a wide range 
of activities for youth to interact with from card games, pool, and the most recent and popular addition 
ping pong!  
 
Study Hall: 

Academic support is available on Tuesday and Thursday 3:30-5:30. Students can find a quiet place to 
study and receive guidance on assignments. Tutoring can also be scheduled on an individual basis if 
Tuesday or Thursday do not meet your schedule needs.   
 
FFA: 

Students focus on leadership, community service projects, professionalism, post-secondary exploration,             
employment readiness skills, and outdoorsmanship.  
 
GULU:   

In partnership with Project Grad, students and mentors meet afterschool on Mondays to participate in   

various outdoor activities such as skiing, beach combing, trail hikes and so much more! Get outside!  

 
Native Youth Olympics: 

October – April: The Ninilchik NYO team practices 3:35pm-5:15pm  
Jr. NYO (1st-6th grades) Tuesday & Thursday. Sr. NYO (7th-12th  grades) Monday & Wednesday.  
The games are a reflection of the survival of Alaska Native people that required individual strength, skill 
and knowledge and the ability to work together toward a common goal. 
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For more information regarding the YOP, please contact Rick at 690-2331 or                    

rdunaway@ninilchiktribe-nsn.gov 

Youth Outreach Program                                         

Vision   

Where healthy lifestyles provide safe environments for families, promote resilience among youth, and 

facilitate support from community members and leadership. 

Mission 

To promote safe and healthy environments that foster development through early intervention and  

education focusing on substance use prevention and suicide prevention.  
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For more information regarding the YOP, please contact Rick at 690-2331 or                    

rdunaway@ninilchiktribe-nsn.gov 

Rian Ofstad, State FFA Kenai Representative, traveled to      

Indianapolis for National Convention 

Red Ribbon Week 
The largest drug abuse 

prevention campaign in 
the United States.           

Students participated in 

a variety of educational 
activities focused on 

substance abuse. 

N 

Y 

O 
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The Ninilchik Youth Outreach Program is in the process of implementing Sources of Strength an          

evidence-based peer mentor program for secondary students within the Ninilchik School. Sources of 

Strength is designed to harness the power of peer social networks to change unhealthy norms and culture, 

ultimately preventing suicide, bullying, and substance abuse. The mission of Sources of Strength is to 

empower a well world and prevent suicide by increasing help-seeking behaviors and promoting           

connections between peers and caring adults. The first Advisor and Peer Leader training will take place 

early February at the Ninilchik School.  

Connectors to help and agents of change!  
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For more information regarding the YOP, please contact Rick at 690-2331 or                    

rdunaway@ninilchiktribe-nsn.gov 

Questions about our programs? We would love to hear from you! 

Rick Dunaway, Native Connections Program Manager rdunaway@ninilchiktribe-nsn.gov  (907)690-2331 

Katie Matthews, Outreach Specialist  kmatthewes@ninilchiktribe-nsn.gov (907)398-4207 

Danielle Self,  Native Connections Program Assistant  dself@ninilchiktribe-nsn.gov (907)299-6269 

mailto:rdunaway@ninilchiktribe-nsn.gov
mailto:kmatthewes@ninilchiktribe-nsn.gov
mailto:dself@ninilchiktribe-nsn.gov
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For more information regarding the NTC Community Center please contact the           

Administration Office at 567-3313 or ntc@ninilchiktribe-nsn.gov 

 

 Ninilchik Village Tribe Community Center 

If you haven't experienced the amazing gathering space available, we encourage you to check 

out and rent our Community Center. Should you have an event, dinner, meeting, or future           

gathering and need a large space and kitchen to work in, we have rental agreements available at 

Ninilchik Traditional Council’s Administration office. You may call Shelley Self or Tiffany 

Stonecipher should you have any questions. When filling out the form, we request that you have 

a date or dates and specify if you will be selling or serving alcohol. If so, you will need to have 

a copy of your rental, homeowners or business insurance available for those types of functions.   

Also, our rates are great, and we have a refund policy for cancellation no less than 10 days prior 

to your  reservation, as well as pre-loaded table formats you can choose from or design your 

own.  Also, we have a large screen TV for presentations, microphones, audio/music, and a stage 

available per request.  
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For more information regarding the NTC Community Center please contact the           

Administration Office at 567-3313 or ntc@ninilchiktribe-nsn.gov 
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Vacancy Announcements 
 
 
 

 
●Clinic Medical Coder 
The purpose of this position is to provide the coding of the encounters and procedures, including              
Medicaid, Medicare, VA Benefits, private insurance, and self-pay patients for the Ninilchik Traditional   
Council Community Clinic (NTCCC).                                                                                                                           
 
●Behavioral Health Services Clinician 
This position will provide direct counseling and support services to the adult/pediatric population in the 
Ninilchik Tribal area, providing assistance to those affected by alcohol/substance abuse and behavioral 
health issues. 
                                      

●Tribal Services Receptionist                                                                                                                        
This position is an integrated position within the Ninilchik Traditional Council assigned with the duties 
and responsibilities associated with managing the Tribal Services’ front desk, assisting the Tribal Services 
staff with clients, department activities/events and programs. 

                                                                 

●Tribal Services Assistant                                                                                                                              
This position is an integrated position within the Ninilchik Traditional Council assigned with assisting 
Tribal Services staff with the duties and responsibilities associated with developing, managing, and imple-
menting all Tribal Services Programs. This position will also be responsible for assisting with establish-
ing/creating the Tribal Services Campus. Assisting with cultural camps, the Early Learning Program and 
working with at-risk families, foster families and native youth. 

 

More information about Ninilchik Traditional Council vacancies can be found at                                                                
https://www.ninilchiktribe-nsn.gov/our-people/#employment_and_volunteers. If you are interested in ap-
plying, you have the option to request an online fillable application to be done electronically, or to down-
load and print an application. From there, you can email, fax, mail, or drop off the application at our Ad-
ministration office.             Be sure to include a resume! Please call our office with any other questions.  
 
 
Phone: 907-567-3313 
Fax: 907-567-3308 
Email: ntc@ninilchiktribe-nsn.gov 
Mail: P.O. Box 39070 Ninilchik, AK 99639 
Location: 15910 Sterling Hwy Ninilchik, AK 99639 
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For more information about our services, please contact NTC at 567-3313 or 

ntc@ninilchiktribe-nsn.gov 
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The Cheeky Moose 

The Cheeky Moose 
Laundromat, Showers, Tanning, Deli & Espresso 

Open everyday from           

  8 AM to 8 PM 

Deli open until 5:00 

Fresh Homemade Soups 
Breakfast Sandwiches 

Variety of Grilled or Deli Sandwiches 
 

Located at 33930 Sterling Highway, Anchor Point, Alaska (907) 235-5900    
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For more information regarding The Cheeky Moose please contact Robin at 235-5900 

or robin@ninilchiktribe-nsn.gov 
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Calendar 

 

Sun  Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 

Vinyasa            
10:15am-11:15am 

Study Hall     
3:30pm-5:30pm 

Grades K-6 NYO 
3:35pm-5:15pm 

2 

Chair Yoga   
9:30am-10am 

Twist, Twist,     
Untwist           

10:15am-11:15am 

Grades 7-12 NYO 
3:35pm-5:15pm 

 

3 

Hatha           
10:15am-11:15am 

Restorative  
11:30am-12:30pm 

Study Hall            
3:30pm-5:30pm 

Grades K-6 NYO 
3:35pm-5:15pm 

4 

Teen Center 
12pm-? 

5 

 

6 

 

7 

Elder’s Luncheon           
12pm 

Renew & Restore 
10:15am-11:15am 

Grades 7-12 NYO 
3:35pm-5:15pm 

Slow Flow            
5:30pm-6:30pm 

8 

Vinyasa            
10:15am-11:15am 

Study Hall     
3:30pm-5:30pm 

Grades K-6 NYO 
3:35pm-5:15pm 

 

9 

Chair Yoga   
9:30am-10am 

Twist, Twist,     
Untwist           

10:15am-11:15am 

Grades 7-12 NYO 
3:35pm-5:15pm 

 

10 

Hatha           
10:15am-11:15am 

Restorative  
11:30am-12:30pm 

Study Hall            
3:30pm-5:30pm 

Grades K-6 NYO 
3:35pm-5:15pm 

11 

Teen Center 
12pm-? 

 

 

12 

13 14 

Elder’s Luncheon           
12pm 

Renew & Restore 
10:15am-11:15am 

Grades 7-12 NYO 
3:35pm-5:15pm 

Slow Flow            
5:30pm-6:30pm 

15 

Vinyasa            
10:15am-11:15am 

Study Hall     
3:30pm-5:30pm 

Grades K-6 NYO 
3:35pm-5:15pm 

16 

Chair Yoga   
9:30am-10am 

Twist, Twist,     
Untwist           

10:15am-11:15am 

Grades 7-12 NYO 
3:35pm-5:15pm 

 

17 

Hatha           
10:15am-11:15am 

Restorative  
11:30am-12:30pm 

Study Hall            
3:30pm-5:30pm 

Grades K-6 NYO 
3:35pm-5:15pm 

18 

Teen Center 
12pm-? 

19 

20 21 

All NTC Offices 
Closed 

Elder’s Luncheon 
12pm 

22 

Vinyasa            
10:15am-11:15am 

Study Hall     
3:30pm-5:30pm 

Grades K-6 NYO 
3:35pm-5:15pm 

 

 

23 

Chair Yoga   
9:30am-10am 

Twist, Twist,     
Untwist           

10:15am-11:15am 

Grades 7-12 NYO 
3:35pm-5:15pm 

 

 

24 

RCM 10am 

Hatha           
10:15am-11:15am 

Restorative  
11:30am-12:30pm 

Study Hall            
3:30pm-5:30pm 

Grades K-6 NYO 
3:35pm-5:15pm 

25 

Teen Center 
12pm-? 

26 

27 28 

Elder’s Luncheon           
12pm 

Renew & Restore 
10:15am-11:15am 

Grades 7-12 NYO 
3:35pm-5:15pm 

Slow Flow            
5:30pm-6:30pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

February 2022 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  

 

1 

 

2 

Chair Yoga    
9:30am-10am 

Twist, Twist,     
Untwist              

10:15am-11:15am 

Grades 7-12 NYO 
3:35pm-5:15pm 

3 

Hatha            
10:15am-11:15am 

Restorative  
11:30am-12:30pm 

Study Hall            
3:30pm-5:30pm 

Grades K-6 NYO 
3:35pm-5:15pm 

4 

Teen Center  
12pm-? 

5 

 

6 

        

       SPRING 

       BREAK! 

7 

Elder’s Luncheon  
12pm                     

Renew & Restore 
10:15am-11:15am 

Teen Center      
12pm-5pm 

Slow Flow       
5:30pm-6:30pm 

8 

Vinyasa            
10:15am-11:15am 

Teen Center      
12pm-5pm 

 

9 

Chair Yoga    
9:30am-10am 

Twist, Twist,           
Untwist               

10:15am-11:15am 

Teen Center      
12pm-5pm 

 

10 

Hatha            
10:15am-11:15am 

Restorative  
11:30am-12:30pm 

Teen Center      
12pm-5pm 

 

11 

Teen Center  
12pm-? 

 

 

 

12 

13 

 

14 

Elder’s Luncheon 
12pm           

Renew & Restore 
10:15am-11:15am 

Teen Center      
12pm-5pm 

Slow Flow       
5:30pm-6:30pm 

15 

Vinyasa            
10:15am-11:15am 

Study Hall     
3:30pm-5:30pm 

Grades K-6 NYO 
3:35pm-5:15pm 

 

16 

Chair Yoga    
9:30am-10am 

Twist, Twist,     
Untwist           

10:15am-11:15am 

Grades 7-12 NYO 
3:35pm-5:15pm 

17 

Hatha            
10:15am-11:15am 

Restorative  
11:30am-12:30pm 

Study Hall            
3:30pm-5:30pm 

Grades K-6 NYO 
3:35pm-5:15pm 

18 

Teen Center  
12pm-? 

 

 

19 

20 21 

Elder’s Luncheon 
12pm           

Renew & Restore 
10:15am-11:15am 

Teen Center      
12pm-5pm 

Slow Flow       
5:30pm-6:30pm 

22 

Vinyasa            
10:15am-11:15am 

Study Hall     
3:30pm-5:30pm 

Grades K-6 NYO 
3:35pm-5:15pm 

23 

Chair Yoga    
9:30am-10am 

Twist, Twist,     
Untwist           

10:15am-11:15am 

Grades 7-12 NYO 
3:35pm-5:15pm 

 

24 

Hatha            
10:15am-11:15am 

Restorative  
11:30am-12:30pm 

Study Hall            
3:30pm-5:30pm 

Grades K-6 NYO 
3:35pm-5:15pm 

25 

Teen Center  
12pm-? 

26 

 

27 28 

All NTC Offices 
Closed 

Elder’s Luncheon 
12pm 

 

 

 

29 

Vinyasa            
10:15am-11:15am 

Study Hall     
3:30pm-5:30pm 

Grades K-6 NYO 
3:35pm-5:15pm 

 

 

30 

Chair Yoga    
9:30am-10am 

Twist, Twist,     
Untwist           

10:15am-11:15am 

Grades 7-12 NYO 
3:35pm-5:15pm 

31 

Hatha            
10:15am-11:15am 

Restorative  
11:30am-12:30pm 

Study Hall            
3:30pm-5:30pm 

Grades K-6 NYO 
3:35pm-5:15pm 

 

 

 

March 2022 



 

 

Ninilchik Traditional Council 

P.O. Box 39070 

Ninilchik, AK 99639 

Phone: (907)567-3313                                     

Fax: (907)567-3308                                              

Email: ntc@ninilchiktribe-nsn.gov 

 

Are you planning to move or change your contact information: 

Let Us Know! 

Tribal Members are encouraged to contact NTC Enrollment Officer Christina Pinnow 

at the NTC Administrative Office to keep their information up to date. 

Those on the general public mailing list may contact the NTC Administrative Office front desk. 

Please call (907) 567-3313 to make sure we can stay in touch. 

Thank you! 


